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March Program 

Lyn Brown - Got Quilts? A History of Quilt Making 

Creative, talented Lyn Brown is our speaker this month.  Many Guild members have taken Lyn's classes for 
years, and she has been active and generous to the Guild.  As our speaker this month Lyn will present a trunk 
show of her work.  During her workshop we'll be appliquéing by machine, making one block from her 
"Baltimore Comes To California" quilt.  This is an opportunity to learn from a wonderful teacher, so be sure to 
join us. 
 

 
 

And Now a Word From Our New President.. . 
  

This is my first article as President of Orange County Quilters Guild, and I have been thinking 
a lot about what I want to say to all of you. The very most important thing is to thank all of you for 
entrusting me with this responsibility. Our guild means a great deal to me, and I assure you that I 
will do everything I possibly can to make sure it continues to flourish and carry on in its mission. I 
have a great support group in my fellow elected officers, and I am happy to say that all of the 
appointed Board positions have also been filled. With all of them, and our num erous committee 
chairpersons, we are sure to continue to do well. Thank you to all of those who have agreed to help 
out this next year, and to those who may yet come forward.  
 Some of you know that I have not always been a quilter. As a matter of fact, whi le Iôve sewn 
for most of my life, quilting only recently became one of my passions. The first sewing project I can 
clearly remember making was a Disney embroidery piece when I was about six or seven years old. 
The pre-printed design, a picture of Pluto, ca me stretched in a yellow plastic frame which served as 
the embroidery hoop as I worked on it, and then as the actual frame for the piece once it was 
finished. I felt very proud of that little piece, and while I donôt know what happened to it, I think it 
was the start of a love of stitching that will last my whole life.  
 After that, Mom and my two grandmothers taught me hand sewing. I stayed pretty busy 
making doll clothes, aprons, and other simple things. I remember stitching a whole bunch of yo -yoôs, 
which  were intended to be strung together to form the body, arms and legs of a floppy clown doll. 
The doll never got completed, but I did learn to do a nice job of gathering!  
 Around the time I was twelve I started sewing actual wearable clothes. I was very for tunate 
in that Mom and both grandmothers sewed clothes very well. Momôs mother, whom we also called 
ñMom,ò was so talented that she could see a picture of a dress in a magazine or newspaper ad and 
figure out how to make that dress. My mom tells me that she  had a new dress for every dance or 
party when she was in high school and college! I never got that good at it myself, but I learned how 
to sew from patterns and made countless dresses and other outfits for myself and others from then 
on.  

www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com 
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 One of my favor ite things to sew, other than quilts, is costumes. I really enjoy making one -of-
a-kind costumes for myself, family and friends. Many of you have heard that our new Past -
President, Carolyn Erratt, and I actually met about 21 years ago while volunteering to sew 
costumes for the childrenôs theatre group in which our daughters participated. I canôt begin to 
estimate the number of costumes she and I sewed over the years, but I can tell you that our working 
together in that effort is what brought us together as f riends, and what eventually prompted us to 
become interested in quilting.  
 Carolyn and I had not been to a quilt show before, but in 2009 we heard about Road to 
California and decided it might be fun to attend. I am so grateful that we did! It was there we  met 
some OCQG members who were selling opportunity quilt tickets, and when we stopped to chat, we 
found out that the guild met at the right time and place for us. The rest is history, as they say. We 
showed up at the March meeting, and Juanita Schwartz to ok us under her wing, explaining all 
about the different committees and projects, and we were sold! We joined that very evening, and I 
can tell you for certain that it was because Juanita and all the other quilters we met that night 
greeted us like old fri ends and made us feel we were already part of the OCQG family. 
 And friendship is really what our guild is all about, isnôt it? I believe itôs the foundation of any 
successful guild. We can conduct our business, support our philanthropic projects, bring te rrific 
speakers to our meetings and workshops, and have successful fundraisers, but itôs the friends we 
make along the way that really keep us coming back. I thank you all for your friendships, and for 
the way you have always extended the hand of friendshi p to all of our own members and our 
visitors. I feel very proud to be a part of OCQG, the friendliest guild around!  
 
Betsy Weisman 
_____________________________________________________________________  
 

Board  Members  2015-2016 

 

President         Betsy Weisma n 

1st Vice President Programs     Thayone Jones 

2nd Vice President Workshops     Susi McLane  

Treasurer         Tina Lockwood  

Secretary         Lorraine Barksdale  

Past President        Carolyn Erratt  

Parliamentarian       Jill Ellert   

Membership        Sandy Milo  

Newsletter  (beginning May 2015)    Kat Benne   

Special Events/Quilt Show (until May 2015)   Kat Benne  
 

Our Mission Statement 
 

Orange County Quilters Guild is one of Southern California's oldest quilt guilds. The Guild is a non-profit 
organization formed to promote cooperation and the exchange of ideas among those interested in or engaged 
in quilting; to encourage and maintain high standards of design and technique in quilting; to instruct members 

in methods and techniques of creative quilting; and to inspire personal achievement. 
 
_____________________________________________________________________  
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I am in absolute awe of the quilt that was presented to me at the 

guild meeting on Tuesday.  I told Sandy I wanted a quilt with 

WORDS on the fabrics and wow this left me speechless!  Being 

the president of OCQG was an honor and I made memories and 

friendships to last a lifetime.   

Carolyn Erratt 

OCQG Past President 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

Donõt forget to reserve your spot for the quilt retreat in July.  There are 
a limit amount of spac es.  You donõt want to miss out on all the fun. 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
QUILT RETREAT 2015 JULY 6TH-9that the Vina de Lestonnac Retreat CenterTemecula, CA 
The price is $350, double occupancy, or $450, single occupancy, which includes 9 meals, snacks and 
beverages, and our sewing room. 

We are filling up fast, so get your reservation in today, by calling or texting to Tina Lockwood, at 714-812-
6985, or emailing to blpinc@me.com.  Only a $50 deposit is required to hold your spot. 

 

 

Hopefully everyone is getting something of their own finished to be in our quilt show, in addition 

to working on something for Philanthropy too. Do the best that you can and it always adds up to more 

than  you think that you can accomplish. The more quilters that can help with all of the pieces, especially 

the quilting, the more weõll accomplish for philanthropy. Iõve been sorting through our boxes and trying 

to  quilt a few of them at a time to liquidate themé.no easy task, but if I keep at it, with your help, it will 

all get done.  

        I still donõt need fabric, unless it is bright, tone on tone, 1 yard or more cuts that I can use for 

bindings or it is soccer themed fabric. If you have other stuff to donate, contact Lorraine for the  

quilt show garage sale.  

        Look for kits and hand sewing at the meeting.          

 

Thanks for sharing your gift of quilting.  

Pam Gayle 

Philanthropy/Quilts for Kids  
 

mailto:blpinc@me.com
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A big thank you to all shops and persons wh o provide our door 
prizes.  They are truly appreciated.    

 
 

February Door Prizes 
 

Bears Scarf Nancy McKinney 

Flying Geese Gift Certificate Charlotte Beem 

Flying Geese Gift Certificate Lisa Scaglione 

Quilt Bee Gift Card Fran McGuinn 

Quilt Bee Gift Card Barbara Sharp 

Quilt Cupboard Pattern Beth Ferguson 

Quilt Cupboard Pattern Julie Valencia 

Quilt Cupboard Pattern Lisa Kelly 

Tranquility Gift Card Charlotte Stripland 

Generations Wool Pack Anita A 

Generations Wool Pack Linda DeCoux 

Anonymous Fat Quarter Pack Beth Stiel 

Anonymous Pattern Jean Ebert 

 
 

January Door Prizes 
 

Bears  scarf Mary Lou Ripper 

Flying geese gift certificate Marilyn Fredrickson 

Flying geese gift certificate Pat Adair 

Orange quilt bee gift certificate Gloria Harris 

Orange quilt bee gift certificate Charlotte Stripland  

Quilt cupboard pattern Betty empty 

Quilt cupboard pattern Carol Rodeback  

Tranquility gift card Jan May 

Generations wool pack Charlotte Beem 

Generations wool pack Juanita Swarts 

Anonymous Fat quarter pack Carol Munn  

Anonymous.(that one) book Patti Pane 

Anonymous gold needle case Linda de Coux  

Anonymous fabric pack Pam Schoenbachler  

Anonymous Mat and ruler bag Ann Chavez 
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Lǎ ȅƻǳǊ tw9{L59b¢Ω{ /I![[9bD9 ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ŜƴǘŜǊ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǉǳƛƭǘ show? 
 

Put a sleeve on your project (or if it is 3-dimensional a loop for hanging) place it in a labeled pillow case and turn in to 
Carolyn no later than APRIL 5TH.   You can bring them to the March meeting or deliver them to my house (I will be on the 
East Coast 3/29-4/5 so you will be given an alternative turn-in for that week) They will be displayed at the QUILT SHOW 
and on PREVIEW NIGHT there will a VIEWERS CHOICE award presented at 8 pm. Quilts will remain on display the entire 
run of the show.     I have had fun with this challenge I do hope you have had fun too. 
Please attach this form to your project 
 

vǳƛƭǘŜǊΩǎ bŀƳŜΥ  

Contact information 
phone/email: 

 

Title of Project/Quilt  

Quilt Dimensions  

Tell us something about the 
experience you had with 
this challenge 

 

vǳƛƭǘŜǊΩǎ ǎƛƎƴŀǘǳǊŜ   

 
Carolyn Erratt 
OCQG Past President 
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Opportunity Baskets 
 
Happy St. Patrickõs Day dear quilters!  We hope you will have the luck of the Irish winning one of 
the beautiful baskets we are putting together this month.  We can only bring you these great 
baskets if you all participate . . . donate fabric & buy tickets! The funds we raise go toward bring 
great guest speakers & teachers to our guild!  
 
After that delicious potluck & wonderful presentation from Tina Lockwood with her Guide Dogs of 
America friends (peeps & pups), we had six opportunity òbasketsó & winners! We also had one 
winner of a special drawing.  The winners are: 
 
× òRed & White is Just Rightó basket ð Charlotte  Stripland 
× Mary Engelbreit stitching kit & fabric ð Carol Gray 
× Black & White with touch of Grey ð Kathy Hall 
× Hello Kitty Valentineõs Basket ð Barbara Sharp 
× Big Basket of Love ð Julie Valencia 
× Mr. Cat is in My Garden ð Gayle Graham 
× Special Drawing ð Coordinated floral Fat Quarter 5 pack ð Sara Caswell 

   

                                          
 

Here is a list of fabric color s & themes fabrics we especially need to make up baskets in the 
upcoming months. Of course, any fabric donation is welcomed. Some of the specific fabrics we are 
looking for are listed below: 
 
Bring in March or earlier  for April 2015 drawing ð Floral, Easter-theme, yellow, pink, green& blue 
Bring in April or earlier  for May drawing ð Patriotic fabric; red & white, Brights, Asian 
Bring in May or earlier  for June drawing ð Yellow, Orange, Red, Blue, Green, Purple, White & 
Black 
Bring in June or earlier for July drawing ð Patriotic fabrics; Brights, Christmas in July  
 
Thank you in advance for your donations. You can bring the fabric to the guild meeting, or if you 
need to drop off fabric after the meeting date, just give me a call at 714-623-0495 so I can give you 
directions to my home.  Stop by the Opportunity Basket table, say òhió, and buy some tickets! 
Three (3) tickets for $1, or bonus . . . Eighteen (18) tickets for $5 . . . best deal in town! 
 
Looking forward to seeing you in March!  
 
Luck & Love...Laura Lynch, Debbie Charles, Jean Ebert & Nancy Grant...your Opportunity Basket 
Gals                                                  
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  MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR THESE UPCOMING WORKSHOPS 

Check the website (www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com ) for the latest information on 
upcoming Programs & Workshops.  .  The sign-up form for Workshops is available on the 
website or guild meetings.  Come join us for some fun!  Workshop prices are $35  for 
members/$50 for non-members.  Here are the upcoming scheduled workshops. All 
workshops are at the Orange Quilt Bee located at 628 E Katella Ave in Orange, phone 714-639-
3245 unless otherwise stated.  Supply lists are posted on our website as they become available. 
 

March 14, 2015  
Saturday Class 

Lyn Brown  Baltimore Comes to 
California  
Make your favorite block  

April  18, 2015  
Saturday Class 

Mary Lou 
Weidman 

Autumn Winds (Location TBA) 

 

Quilt Show Tickets Now On Sale! 
 

Pre-Sale Tickets for both the Preview 
Night (4/9 - $25) and Friday & Saturday 
(4/10 & 4/11 - $8 presale/$10 at the 
door) will be sold at our March General 
Meeting and through the mail (form 
available on website:  
http://orangecountyquiltersguild.com/p
ages/calendar/annual-events.php) 

http://www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com/
http://maps.google.com/maps?f=q&source=s_q&hl=en&geocode=&q=628+E+Katella,+orange&aq=&sll=37.0625,-95.677068&sspn=30.323858,86.572266&ie=UTF8&hq=&hnear=628+E+Katella+Ave,+Orange,+California+92867&z=16
http://orangecountyquiltersguild.com/pages/calendar/annual-events.php
http://orangecountyquiltersguild.com/pages/calendar/annual-events.php
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2014 Guide Dogs of America Quilt Raffle Winner!  

Monday, December 15th, 2014 in  Fundraiser  

Mr. Al Grenier of Florida was the winner of this yearôs quilt raffle. Congratulations! 

 

The 2014  quilt, ñWhirlpool Party,ò was 

crafted and donated by the Orange County  

Quilters Guild. The quilt, which measures 

52ź x 52,ò features 36 hand-stitched blocks 

and includes several blocks with intricate 

embroidered canine designs.  

Thank you to Tina Lockwood and team for 

creating this OCQG Philanthropy Quilt!  

 

 

 

 

Thank You!!!!  

Thank you to everyone 

who helped create the 

President's Quilt!   It 

takes a Guild to make 

a truly beautiful gift of 

"Thanks" to our out -

going president!  

Sandy Milo  

Now Past -  Past President!  

 
  

http://www.guidedogsofamerica.org/1/category/fundraiser/
http://www.guidedogsofamerica.org/images/2014Quiltfull.jpg
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                 Gallavantinô 2015    

 
 

South Bay Quilters Guild Annual Quilt Show, Torrance Cultural Arts Center.  

February 28 ð March 1, 2015  
10:00 ð 4:00  

                           

 
 
 

For more quilt show info go to SCCQG  
http://www.sccqg.org/  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  

 

SUSAN G KOMEN 
  
 I'll be collecting Pink Yoplait lids thru the March  meeting.  The campaign this year 
is called Friends in the Fight.  If you eat Yoplait, please bring those pink lids in to 
me.  This way I can register them and OC Komen will get the benefit of the funds 
generated.  REMEMBER, ONLY PINK LIDS COUNT!  
  
Always appreciate the support from OCQG.    
 
Barbara Purks 
 

http://www.sccqg.org/
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WE WANT YOU!    ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ ŀ ǉǳƛƭǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǿΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǎƘƻǿ ƛǎ ά9ŎƘƻŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŀǎǘέ ǎƻ 
each of us should dive into the vault and pull out one of our first quilts.  Then we should all put in a new 
ƻƴŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜ Ƙƻǿ ƳǳŎƘ ǿŜΩǾŜ ƎǊƻǿƴ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǉǳƛƭǘƛƴƎ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅΦ  
 
Be sure to look at the workshops that are being offered.  We have some great opportunities for you.  
We have Stacy Hurt who is offering Calligraphy on Fabric, Carolyn Erratt will be teaching the selvage 
bags, Sandy Milo is having a class on English Paper Piecing, and Lyn Brown will be offering both the 
Pentagon ball and Hand-dyed silk scarves.  Each class is a ½ day workshop.  You can take a class and still 
have an opportunity to stop into the show and do some shopping. 
 
Fill out a quilt acquisition form, write the quilt story and take a photo.  You can send it in by mail, email 
or in person.   
 
We are looking forward to having a fabulous show but we can only have one if everyone helps out and 
turns in a quilt.  It would be great to have the workshops overflowing also. 
 
5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ to complete and turn in your tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ ŀƴŘ /Ǌŀȅƻƴ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎΦ   
 
Kat   

  

 

February  
Attendance   
Members   

79  

  

HOSPITALITY FOR  MARCH  

Thanks to all who participate each month by 

bringing goodies for all to share.  

 

Itõs our birthday!  So we get CAKE! 
 

March  Birthdays  
 

Debbie Charles      Jo-Ann McGowan  
Jean Ebert       Sandy Milo  
Anita Ecker        Mary Mulcahey  
Cathy Farris        Carol Munn   
Betty Hartjen        Charlotte Quiroz  
Denise Howard       Ferne Sayre  
Barbara Johnston       Peggy Timmons 
Marilyn Leatherwood       
Barbara McDowell        

 
 

  
          
 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=uncle+sam+hand&id=4629CA3D54E0029ECD6FDF06A3FD73F39E1BEC49&FORM=IQFRBA

